Town of Angier
Board of Commissioners
Budget Session
Monday, June 10, 2019, 6:00 P.M.
Angier Municipal Building
28 North Raleigh Street
Minutes

The Town of Angier convened during a scheduled Board of Commissioners Budget Session meeting Monday, June 10, 2019, in the Board Room inside the Municipal Building at 28 North Raleigh Street.

Members Present: Mayor Lewis W. Weatherspoon

Mayor Pro-Tem/Commissioner Craig Honeycutt

Commissioner Loru Boyer Hawley

Commissioner Bob Smith Commissioner Mike Hill

**Staff Present:** Town Manager Gerry Vincent

Town Clerk Veronica Hardaway Police Chief Arthur Yarbrough Planning Director Sean Johnson Public Works Director Jimmy Cook

Parks & Recreation Director Derek McLean

Library Director Amanda Davis Downtown Manager Christy Adkins Town Attorney Dan Hartzog Jr.

## **Others Present:**

Call to Order: Mayor Weatherspoon presided, calling the Board of Commissioners meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

**Pledge of Allegiance:** Mayor Weatherspoon led the pledge of allegiance.

**Invocation:** Commissioner Smith offered the invocation.

## FY 2019-2020 Budget Presentation

Town Manager Gerry Vincent presented the proposed FY 2019-2020 Budget starting with the Capital Outlay Projects.

Public Works Director Jimmy Cook provided a list of the department's vehicles and reviewed it with the Board of Commissioners.

Parks and Recreation Director Derek McLean provided a list of Booster Club completed and upcoming projects from 2015-2020. The Booster Club has provided for several projects for the last five years in the amount of \$56,200. The current balance is \$15,000.

Mr. Vincent presented the General Fund, Water/Sewer Fund, Debt Service, and the Rate & Fee Schedule.

Mayor Weatherspoon suggested imposing an impact fee on every new lot to be used for the purchase of land for parks.

There was much discussion on imposing an impact fee.

It was the consensus of the Board to impose \$500 per residential unit and include those fees in the Rate & Fee Schedule.

Planning Director Sean Johnson reviewed Planning Department fees.

Commissioner Hawley requested to put on hold the Library drop box and the picnic shelter at the park as well as revising the concession stand from \$25,000 to \$12,000.

**Adjournment:** The Town Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:22pm.

INCORPORATE

Motion: Commissioner Hawley Second: Mayor Pro-Tem Honeycutt

Vote: Unanimous, 4-0

Attest:

Veronica Hardaway, Town Clerk

wis W. Weatherspoon, Mayor